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Tel: 01903 276860
www.boundstone-lancingcfc.co.uk
e-mail: office@boundstonenursery.co.uk 
Head Teacher: Jim Brannan
Date: 5th January 2021

Dear families,

I’m sure that you will all have seen the Prime Minister’s announcement last night regarding the changes to National restrictions.

As part of the announcement, the Prime Minister stated that whilst Schools are closing to all but Key Worker’s and ‘vulnerable’ children, nurseries are to remain open to all children.
Throughout this whole period, we have prioritised the health and well-being of our staff alongside the needs of our families and it is essential that we consider any National decisions in the context of our staff team and wider community.
Whilst we are committed to offering spaces to as many children as possible, it is important that we are realistic about how this can be managed safely for our staff and for your children. We also need to ensure that we can guarantee provision for our Key Worker and ‘vulnerable’ children as a priority moving forward, allocating other spaces as we are able to, based on individual needs.
As a result of discussions with the staff team, and with agreement from the Chair of Governors, I can confirm the following arrangements will take effect from Wednesday 6th January onwards:

· Our operating hours will reduce to 8:30 – 4:30 Mon – Fri. This will protect our core service and ensure that we have adequate staffing to meet our new arrangements.
· Children will be allocated spaces in their existing pattern, with families needing to make decisions on whether they want to take up the place for a month in advance. We will unfortunately no longer be able to provide breakfast or tea for our children, however, lunch provision will continue as usual.

· We will be splitting the children into smaller groups with separate spaces, using a similar approach to that we employed in the summer term.

· The children will be split in the following ways:

· Daycare children will use the quiet end of Daycare and enter/exit via their existing gate.
· Children in Carlie’s, Nicola’s and Debbie G’s group will use the main end of Daycare and enter/exit via the double gates next to our car park.

· Children in Martin’s, Debbie T’s and Nicky’s group will use the Wing space in nursery and enter/exit around the right hand side of the building.

· Please can families ensure that only one adult brings in/collects your child and that wherever possible siblings are not brought onto site. This will help to minimise the number of people on site at any one time.

· We are asking that any families (particularly those who do not meet the Key Worker or ‘Vulnerable’ criteria) who are able to keep their children at home, do so wherever possible. This will help us to minimise the potential for mixing among the children and ensure that we have sufficient staffing to support the number of children on site. I can confirm that we will not remove any child’s place in Daycare or Nursery if they do not attend at this current time; their place will be held for them until their return at a later point.
· If the number of children in a group exceeds that which we feel is safe in the current evolving context, then we may need to prioritise spaces for children. We would prioritise spaces for Key Worker’s and ‘Vulnerable’ children first and then spaces will be allocated based on individual need. We hope to avoid this scenario wherever possible, however, it is important that families are aware that spaces may become limited.
· Our intention is to keep these arrangements in place until at least February half term, when they will be reviewed accordingly.
I know that some of these changes will present challenges for some of our families. Please be assured that we have not taken these decisions lightly and that they represent the best balance we can practically achieve between keeping everyone safe whilst maintaining a reasonable level of provision for families.

We will, of course, keep these arrangements under constant review and should there be any future Government announcements or changes to guidance we may need to make further amendments. We appreciate that often these National announcements are made with very little notice and we receive absolutely no prior warning of these so are forced in to a position where we often have to make decisions rapidly. We will try to give families as much notice as possible of any further changes but ask that you bear with us in these evolving and uncertain times.
If you have queries please get in contact via office@boundstonenursery.co.uk and someone will respond to you as soon as possible.

Many thanks for your continued support and understanding,
Jim Brannan
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